
ADMINISTRATIVE ADD-ON 
 

Commissioner of Social Services for Monroe County V. SCOTT 
M.C. 157 Misc. 2d 615; 597 N.Y.S.2d 864; 1993 

 
The court has reviewed the pleadings, written objection and 

the tape recorded hearing and finds as follows:  
 
The petitioner has objected to the order of the Hearing 

Examiner for two reasons: (1) that the Hearing Examiner is 
without authorization to prohibit the administrative add-on; and 
(2) that the Hearing Examiner failed to apply the requirements 
of Family Court Act § 413 (1) (f) (8). 

 
This court has clearly stated that it abhors the Child 

Support Enforcement Unit's (CSEU) policy of issuing an 
administrative  [**865]  add-on to collect retroactive support.  
Retroactive support accumulates from the time the petition is 
filed until an order is entered.  In this matter, the [***2]  
Hearing Examiner issued a decision September 30, 1992, but no 
order was even submitted to the court until March 5, 1993.  The 
order was signed and entered March 9, 1993. 

 
The Hearing Examiner ordered payment of retroactive support 

in the amount of $ 5 per week, after a review of the financial 
information and condition of the respondent.  CSEU would like to 
collect current support plus $ 5 per week as ordered by the 
Hearing Examiner, plus the additional $ 50 add-on. 

 

This court maintains that CSEU in its overzealous attempts to 
collect support and in total disregard for those paying child 
support has misinterpreted the statute.  Family Court Act § 440 
(1) (a) provides in pertinent part "Any retroactive amount of 
support due shall be support arrears/past due support and shall 
be paid in one sum or periodic sums, as the court directs" 
(emphasis added).  It strains credibility to believe that the 
Legislature gave the court the power to determine how 
retroactive support should be paid, and then gave CSEU the right 
to collect an additional amount above and beyond that.  Rather, 
it makes more sense to believe that the Legislature intended 
that in the event payments are not made, retroactive support 
could be collected along with current support due, pursuant to 
the provisions of CPLR 5241.  The petitioner's objection in that 
regard is therefore denied.  
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